
 
 

 
 

State Authorization for Online Education 
 
The United States Department of Education regulation 4 C.F.R. § 600.9(c) requires each 
state to apply for and receive authorization to provide online/distance education 
programs to out-of-state students.  California has not signed onto any formal agreement 
with other states.  Institutions must individually apply for and receive authorization to 
provide education online/distance education. 

In order to maintain compliance, students residing in the following states/territories are not 
permitted to enroll in online classes and will be dropped: 

• Alabama 
• Alaska 
• Arkansas 
• Georgia 
• Maryland 
• Minnesota 
• Missouri 
• North Dakota 
• South Carolina 
• South Dakota 
• Utah 
• Wyoming 
• Washington DC 
• American Samoa 
• Guam 
• Marshall Islands 
• Micronesia 
• N. Mariana Islands 
• Puerto Rico 

 
If the mailing address needs to be corrected, or if a student has recently moved to 
California, they can log into mySDCCD and update their mailing address.  Once the 
address has been updated to a California address or from a state where the District has 
received authorization, the student can enroll in online classes at SDCCD. 


